

May 29, 2023

Dear vendor,

## RE: Continuity of Peel Services – Peel's commitment to vendors

By now, you have heard that the Province has tabled the Hazel McCallion Act, which, if passed, will dissolve the Region of Peel and make Brampton, Caledon, and Mississauga standalone municipalities on January 1, 2025. We are reaching out to share our commitment to continue working with you.

I respect that you, as our valued vendor, have many questions. We do not have many answers right now, but we do know this:

- At this time, there will be no service interruptions for residents, the vulnerable in society or businesses we serve.
- The Province will appoint a Transition Board to determine the roadmap for the work, including timelines.
- Our Procurement team and Peel staff will continue working with you.
- We are analyzing the legislation to understand what it means for Peel.

Please be assured that working with the Regional Chair and members of Regional Council, we will continue to serve Peel residents and businesses and value your commitment during this time. Thank you for continuing to work with our Procurement team and your Peel contacts on the important work that you do. We will continue to keep the community updated; please visit our website - peelregion.ca - for ongoing updates.

Sincerely,

Gary Kent

**Chief Administrative Officer** 

Region of Peel

G. Ket.

peelregion.ca

